Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 30 January 2006  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors 
                   Sheila Cowell, Hilary Davies and Anne Stockdale.
06/01  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Gail Scullion, Joanne Ahmadi, David Brodie and City Councillor J Boughton.
06/02   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 5 December 2005 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.
06/03  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Obstruction of Cycleway – following complaints about people parking on the cycle path the Clerk had produced a letter that could be posted on any offending vehicles warning them of the action that could be taken against them.

2)  Tree Warden – the discussion with the Tree Warden about his valuable work was deferred until the next meeting of the Parish Council. 

3)  The Vicars Cross – the Clerk reported that he had made various inquiries with the County Property Manager and the County Engineer that seemed to have worked towards finally breaking the impasse in relation to the land ownership at the junction of Hare Lane and Tarvin Road.  A meeting was to be held with the District Engineer in the next few days to progress the matter further.

In the meantime it was agreed that Grosvenor Stone be paid two thirds of what was due to them in view of the fact that the Cross had been constructed quite some time ago.  Accordingly the Clerk was asked to request that Grosvenor Stone submit an invoice for payment at the next meeting of the Parish Council.
4)  A51 – Road Noise – it was noted that no further progress seemed to have been made towards alleviating the noise from the A51 Tarvin Road.  The Clerk was asked to contact County Councillor J Burke to find out the current situation on this

06/04   PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  APP/X0605/1190161 – Erection of Timber Outbuilding – 53 Tarvin Road – it was noted that the appeal against the refusal of planning permission had been dismissed and that the matter was being referred to the Enforcement Officer.
2)  05/01909/COU – Change of Use of Storage Building to Offices and Associated Works – Littleton Old Hall – it was noted that the owners had chopped down an old hedge, with no warning, ( it could have been laid beautifully thereby enhancing the area for animals and birds) onto Little Heath Road during the last year, prior to submitting this plan, which although giving easier sight access to their farm track entrance via the field edge to the back where the buildings are, increased the speed of traffic on Little Heath Road because they can see round the slight corner.  Increasing the number of vehicles to the proposed building also increased the danger. 

 
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council has no objection in principle to the 
                       proposed development but has some concerns about the extra 
                       traffic this would generate and how these vehicles might access 
                       the site.
It was noted that planning permission had subsequently been granted for this development by the planning authority.

3)  05/02088/FUL – Creation of Pond to Improve Agricultural Field Drainage 

RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council objects to the proposed development as
                       the pond is of a size that is well out of proportion with the size of 
                       the field – a lake rather than a pond.  There are also concerns that 
                       this feature would have an adverse effect on the natural drainage 
                       courses of the area, particularly the stream running behind the 
                       property to the Gowy.
4)  05/01732/FUL – Extn to Dormer Bedroom and Extn to Rear Ground Bedroom – 60 Tarvin Road – it was noted that this proposed development had been granted permission by the planning authority.
06/05  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council making reference to the report of the Internal Auditor about the Parish Council holding balances that were maybe larger than was desirable.  Members discussed areas where some expenditure was anticipated such as the groundworks in relation to the location of the Vicars Cross and the possibility of providing stone planters in that area, together with seats near to “Oaklands”.
RESOLVED: that the report of the Clerk be received
06/06   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



235.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        23.00

3)  Litter Warden    32hrs @ £5.47               


           175.04
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Jan 
                                             30.00

06/07  INCOME
RESOLVED :  that the following income be noted:-
1)  Treasury Stock Dividend





308.61

2)  War Stock Dividend






  15.78

3)  Bank Interest







    1.29

4)  Parish Field Rent






720.00

06/08  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £5.03
06/09  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Barrow Parish Council – Chester City Council Planning.  Littleton PC shared Barrow PCs view that there were times when it appeared that the Planning Authority was ignoring the observations of the Parish Councils.
Chester City Council – Proposed Liaison Meeting between Chester City
                                        Council Housing and Parish Council Representatives



      - Applications for Payments from Gowy North Area 

                                         Committee 2006/7 Budget

· The Key – Winter 2005

Cheshire Constabulary – Police Community Support Officers
Cheshire County Council – Proposed Re-organisation of Ambulance Services
                         - Cheshire Matters – December 2005

Office of Deputy PM - Standards of Conduct in English Local Government – The Future & Lobby Groups

6)  Cheshire County Council Public Rights of Way – the Parish Council welcomed the news that the proposed addition of the footpath from the A51 at Heathfields to Fir Tree Lane and the junction of footpaths 2,3 & 7 had now been identified as a Right of Way Improvement Plan Priority and would be dealt with in the very near future.
06/10  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed the next Ordinary Meeting of the Parish
                       Council be held on Monday 20 March 2006.
06/11  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Littleton Lane – Surface of Road and Footpath – it was noted that the footpath at the entrance to Dandy’s Farm field had been reinstated. The surface of Littleton Lane had been worked on but still required attention in some places.
2)  Closure of Libraries – the planned closure of three libraries in Chester by the County Council was deplored by the Parish Council.  The Clerk was asked to write to the County Council and the Culture Minister about this.

3)  Littleton Lane  - Lights –  the Clerk was asked to report the fact that some lights in Littleton Lane were not functioning.

4)  Community Safety – Councillor Hilary Davies reported that there was a Chester Community Safety Meeting on 15 February.

5)  Hedge  - the Clerk was asked to contact Barrow PC with regard to a hedge that was overgrowing the pavement on the A51.
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